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H&C presented its best and final offer

Prague March 27, 2003 – In line with the conclusions of the five months long renegotiating process, Housing & Construction (CZ) submitted a draft amendment to the D47 Implementation Agreement to the Ministry of Transport today. The amendment presented by H&C is, as requested by the Ministry of Transport, the Project company’s best and final offer for the financing, construction and operation of the D47 project on the “build-operate-transfer” basis. According to currently available information the Czech government should make a final decision on the D47 project during its session on Monday March 31, 2003. If approved and signed as negotiated, H&C offered to drop its demand for EUR 3.5 million for immediate financing of H&C’s costs. Should the Czech authorities wish the negotiations to continue after March 31 the payment and the signing of the negotiation protocol would become indispensable. 

“H&C gave its best and final offer,” Jiri Sedivy, Chairman of H&C’s Supervisory Board confirmed. “The Project company is, of course, keen and committed to construct the entire highway, including phases 2 and 3. H&C is positive that the terms offered are competitive and advantageous for the state. In order to eliminate further risks, the state, at its own discretion, has the right to seek for other solutions for phases 2 and 3,” Mr. Sedivy described. 

Major concessions by H&C to the Czech state include the elimination of the land acquisition risk by accepting partial building permits and changing the construction program accordingly. Additionally, H&C will revise its construction schedule around the new timescale for land acquisition. The reduced risk profile for the Czech authorities dramatically reduces or almost eliminates the financial risk of late land delivery. H&C also agreed to carry out the construction of section 4708 ( the Ostrava bypass) in line with the amended design documentation provided by the state at no additional cost to the Czech side. H&C also agreed to deal with the known contamination of Černý potok in section 4708 at its own expense. From these and other changes it became, according to Mr. Sedivy, evident that the risk that the CZK 125 billion cap will be increased is reduced substantially and almost eliminated.

“The existing Implementation Agreement represents a balanced deal consistent with other large concession based private infrastructure projects,” informed Amir Ronen, Director of H&C. “Despite the existing legally binding Implementation Agreement H&C agreed to amend the Implementation Agreement to address nearly all of the state’s concerns. This is not a sign of our weakness but rather a proof of our commitment to the D-47 project and to working together with our partners,” Mr. Ronen explained.

Should a negative decision be made on Monday, it might be necessary for H&C to consider its rights to terminate the Negotiating Protocol to recover its costs and to allow the state to seek other solutions to the D47. “This is not the outcome we prefer. But the longer we spend discussing documentation, the later we will begin construction, which increases costs and risks for both parties,” Mr. Ronen stated.

Kontakt:

Donath-Burson-Marsteller

Michal Donath

GSM:
+420 602 222 128

michal_donath@cz.bm.com
